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Boyd County Board of Education SPECIAL Board Meeting

August 30, 2022 6:00 PM

14375 Lions Lane 

Ashland, KY  41102

Attendance Taken at 5:59 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt 

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr 

Mrs. Lisa Wallin  

Absent Board Members:   

Mrs. Mindy Stanley 

1. Call Meeting to Order   

Time: 6:00pm 

2. Pledge to the United States Flag  

3. Reading of the Board Goals  

"All students will be active self-motivated life-long learners."

"All students will graduate and demonstrate the skills and the knowledge to support productive citizenship." 

4. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #0066 - Motion Passed:  Adoption of the Agenda passed with a motion by Mrs. Lisa Wallin and a second by Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Absent

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

5. Dialogue  

5.1. Tax Rates - Scott Burchett, District Finance Officer   

Discussion: 

Mr. Burchett explained different pots of money through the district funding.  He explained General Fund is used for transportation and instruction to education students and this is where the largest amount of taxes goes.  Construction fund is bond payment for construction only.  Fund 2 is State and Federal Grants-Special Education, Family Resource and Youth Services Centers, and Title I and money can only be used on the things for these programs.  Fund 310 is capital outlay for constructions bonds from funding from Average Daily Attendance (ADA) of students.  Fund 52 is Daycare funds and can only be used to support the daycares for salaries, etc.  School Activity Funds which is money generated from school pictures, fundraisers, etc. and is funds in-and-out for the schools' use only. 
He explained SEEK funding which is the money generated through the state for student ADA at $4,100 per student. 
He advised over the last two (2) years during COVID pandemic, the district received stimulus money.  During the fall of 2020 money was used to do cleaning and sanitizing, masks, remote virtual learning to help assist students in their education to catch up due to COVID, Chromebooks which are 1-1 in the district at a cost of $332,000.  He advised these need to be replaced every five years at end-of-life because they cannot be upgraded. Reading Recovery teachers at a cost of $335,000. Math Intervention teachers at a cost of $300,000.  Health Services Assistants at a cost of $170,000., of which are trained to give medication to students which allows them to focus on these students and relieves the pressure of the school secretary who is answering phones and doing other things.  Summer camps the last two (2) years at a cost of $25,000-$50,000.  Textbooks and Instructional Software at a cost of over $400,000.  The state has not given textbook money for about six (6) years.  These are things that are still on going.  He stated, the money will run out and then where does the money come from to sustain and keep these programs going.  These are things we were able to do because of the stimulus money and couldn't afford before COVID stimulus money.  
He stated because of this stimulus money, this has freed up General Fund dollars to allow for Instructional Coaches at a cost of $158,000., who train other teachers, salary increase for bus drivers, offer incentives to get new drivers, substitute teacher pay increases, certified and classified staff salary increased to keep teachers.  This has been something improving over the last three years.  He advised we are the second highest in the area now and this is to help draw teachers back. He stated we've lost good staff to other districts because of salaries. 
Other improvements have been to the track which has been resurfaced, restrooms, concession stand and locker room updates, new fencing around the track and this is still a work in progress. Have spent $197,500. so far.
$310,990 on asphalt improvements on parking lots in the district; baseball lights upgraded from the old wooden poles from about twenty-five (25) years ago which have to be upgraded to metal poles due to safety reasons for an amount of $335,217., with a twenty-five (25)-year warranty. 
He also mentioned other maintenance items that need to be accomplished: hot water heater/boiler replacement at the high school, $65,000.; Ponderosa geothermal heater replacement, $25,000.; Catlettsburg gutter replacement, $25,000.; bus replacements at a cost of $120,000 per bus.  He noted we get to pay for these over a number of years to keep the fleet up to date and noted new buses have air conditioning and a backup generator at the District Office because there is not one. He advised the state is currently using the ADA from 2019-2020 attendance data for funding over the past three years.  He advised next year ADA will be based on this year’s ADA and if we lose students this will lower the funding for next school year.  He gave the example of a loss of one hundred (100) students would be a loss of $420,000 funding for the district. 
He explained the contingency fund right now is Two Million Eight Hundred Thousand ($2,800,000).  The state law requires a two (2) percent but the Kentucky Department of Education likes at least five (5) percent and really likes seven (7) percent.  Right now we are at nine (9) percent.  It's like a safety net.  He noted SEEK funding decreasing and the continued funding of additional staff would decrease the contingency quickly. We need to offset the decrease in ADA with the four (4) percent increase in revenue tax rate. 
He noted electricity bills alone were One million Three Hundred Thousand ($1,300,000) last year. 
He referred to a chart showing the 2019-2020 tax rate was 67.4 per one hundred (100) dollars and we are asking for the board to approve 67.7 this year.  He advised taxes actually went down for two years, 2020-2021 and 2021-2022.  He stated this is a four (4) percent increase in revenue, not property taxes and would generate Three Hundred and Fifty Thousand Dollars ($350,000) in tax collections revenue. 
He gave the surrounding school district tax rates: Ashland 73.2, Greenup 82.8, Russell 84.9, Fairview 88.5 and Raceland 99.7 stating we are the only one in the sixties in the area. 
There was a question from the audience asking what the rate in Carter County is and he stated Carter County is at 47.3 or around about there.  He explained the reason there rate can be so low is because they have the whole county, a larger area tax base because they are the whole county which includes Olive Hill, unlike Boyd County. 
He stated the COVID money is restricted to what it can be spent on within the district.  There are guidelines on what you can spent it on to bridge the gap from the COVID pandemic.  He advised there will be an audit to see the records to see where our dollars were spent. 
There was open-floor discussion between Mr. Burchett, the Board, Superintendent Boblett and the audience.  One audience member noted there needed to be more communication from the district to the public.
Mr. Boblett stated the Four (4%) percent had not been taken since 2019-2020.  He advised when the time comes, the Board will need to look at things to prioritize, giving the example, do we keep the Health Services Assistants? 
There was a question from the audience if with this tax increase will this sustain all the things noted or will the Board be coming back next year with the same thing? 
Mr. Burchett noted for the last couple of years the Board has taken the compensating rate and gave examples with the 4 (4%) percent raise on a house valued at $50,000., it would be an increase of $13.50 more than last year; $250,000., an increase of $67.50 more and $400,000. would be a little over an increase of $100.
The audience member stated COVID money has given us the opportunity to do things we would not have been able to do and now we need the small increase to sustain this?  He said, personally, I am okay with this.  He stated the district needs to provide more information to educate the public. 
Mr. Burchett advised this is correct. 
There was more open dialogue with the audience, the Board, Mr. Burchett and Superintendent Boblett regarding the tax increase, textbook use, and chrome books for all students, etc. 

6. Requests to Address the Board; Per Board Policy 01.421

Please keep in mind the Board uses the public comment period as an opportunity to listen to citizen concerns and comments. The board will not debate issues or enter into a question-and-answer dialogue. Under Board policy, your comments are limited to 3 minutes, Mr. Boblett will track the time.  

7. Action Items  

7.1. Review Superintendent's recommendation to set the Motor Vehicle and Watercraft tax rate at 54.7 cents per $100 of valuation as of January 1, 2022. This is the same rate we have used for over 20 years; (See Attachment)  

Order #0067 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent's recommendation to set the Motor Vehicle and Watercraft tax rate at 54.7 cents per $100 of valuation as of January 1, 2022. This is the same rate we have used for over 20 years passed with a motion by Mrs. Lisa Wallin and a second by Ms. Tammy Pruitt.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Absent

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

7.2. Review Superintendent's recommendation to set Real Estate and Tangible Personal Property tax rates for 2022-2023 at 67.7 cents per $100 of valuation which includes 0.4 cents for prior year exonerations; (See Attachments)
Order #0068 - Motion Passed:  Consider approving Superintendent's recommendation to set Real Estate and Tangible Personal Property tax rates for 2022-2023 at 67.7 cents per $100 of valuation which includes 0.4 cents for prior year exonerations passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Lisa Wallin.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Absent

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Abstain

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

8. Focus of Business/Topics for Next Meeting  

8.1. Regular Board meeting September 27, 2022  

9. Adjourn   

Time: 7:12pm 

Order #0069 - Motion Passed:  Adjournment passed with a motion by Mrs. Lisa Wallin and a second by Ms. Tammy Pruitt.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Absent

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

Mrs. Lisa Wallin          Yes

___________________________________

_____________________________________

Linda Day, Chairperson



William L. Boblett, Jr.,Superintendent
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